San Augelo, "Go west young man, go west" a famous saying from not too many years ago will ring true again in 1960 for the Won Potential years ago will ring true again in 1960 for the Von Rosenberg Family of Texas. This year we are privileged to have our annual reunion taking place in the thriving West Texas town of San Angelo. The date is set for the first Sunday in May, May 1st, at the V.F.W. Hall (see enclosed map). This promises to be one of the biggest and best reunions yet. Those of us who have had advance word of the plans know that our cousins in San Angelo have spared nothing to make this a wonderful reunion.

One of the highlights of this year's reunion will be the meal served to all who attend, courtesy of our San Angelo cousins. It will not be necessary for each family to bring a separate lunch as the entire meal will be furnished, except for dessert. Each family can bring their own desserts, cake, pie or cookies. Soda water will be available but those who want coffee will have to bring their own. If you plan to attend the reunion and enjoy this West Texas Hospitality, would you kindly drop a post card to E.R. Von Rosenberg, 1310 Austin Street, San Angelo, Texas, stating how many will be coming with you so that the proper amount of food may be prepared? Please do this at your earliest convenience.

As it may be necessary for some of you to spend the night in San Angelo, we are including a list of motels to which you may write for reservations:

Tejas Motor Hotel (4	mi. N. of town)	1 person \$4.00	2 persons \$6.00	4 persons \$10.00
Beaver Lodge, 405 S.	Chadbourne	4.00	<sup>"</sup> 6.00	10.50
El Patio Motel, 1901	W. Beauregard		6.00	10.50

The program this year will honor the Carl Eugene Von Rosenberg branch with Dorothy Finck Neese as chairman. All of you who are members of this branch should make an extra effort to attend and hear this interesting program. We will also enjoy a group of selections played on the electric organ by Gloria Noll and her teacher, as well as a square dance number sponsored by members of the Youth Center. The business meeting will be as short as possible to allow adequate time for visiting and the trip home.

Mr. and Mrs. E.R. Von Rosenberg wish to thank each of you for your cards and for the flowers which you sent them on their Golden Wedding Anniversary, June 21st of last year.

It is with deepest sympathy that we recall the passing of the following this past year:

Mrs. Lena Krause LaGrange January 31, 1960 San Antonio February 27, 1960 Rosenberg January 31, 1960 Jenuary 31, 1960 Jenuary 37 Mrs. Fred Reutzel Rua VB- Bissell

Hilmar Von Rosenberg has been transferred to Oklahoma and they are delighted.

Louise Becker, our oldest living member, is not so well. now living at 1514 Kenwood Drive, San Angelo, Texas. She hopes to greet you at the reunion.

Alma Tomlinson reports that the second edition of the Walter Wuppermann Translations of the Pioneer Mothers letters from her Diary is now available. See her about this interesting book. This would make a nice Graduation, Birthday or Christmas gift for someone in the family.

Until we meet again in San Angelo on May 1st, may God bless each

and everyone of you.

Sincerely yours.

Seat alfred Wuffinger read John R. Endreatt. Pres John Paul Wornham. Robert A. Hein, V.P.